

## LATASHA R. THOMAS

ALDERMAN, 17TH WARD 7811 SOUTH RAGINE AVENUE CHIGAGO, ILLINOIS 80620 TELEPHONE: 773-723-0908 FAX: 773-723-1156

RE:

March 19, 2013

Steven Berlin Executive Director Chicago Board of Ethics 740 North Sedgwick Chicago, IL 60610

Fax: 312-744-2793

CITY COUNCIL

CITY OF CHICAGO

CITY HALL - ROOM 305 121 NORTH LASALLE STREET

CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60602 TELEPHONE: 312-744-7738 FAX: 312-744-8443 COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIPS

EDUCATION AND CHILD DEVELOPMENT

BUDGET AND GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS

SPECIAL EVENTS AND CULTURAL AFFAIRS

**HUMAN RELATIONS** 

RULES & ETHICS

BUILDING

FINANCE

ZONING

Via Facsimile and Regular Mail

MAR 2 2013

Dear Mr. Berlin:

Gift from DCR Management

A dozen roses and a large potted plant were presented to me from Suhail Fakhouri President of DCR Management (a business in the ward). However, it is my belief that the value of these items is more than \$50.

Therefore, please find this letter as notification that those items were donated to two not-for-profit organizations on behalf of DCR Management. The roses were given to The Faith Community of St. Sabina (1210 W. 78<sup>th</sup> Pl. 60620) and the potted plant was given to the Greater Auburn-Gresham Development Corporation (1159 W. 79<sup>th</sup> St. 60620). Mr. Fakhouri of DCR Management was informed.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to give me a call.

Sincerely.

Alderman, 17th Ward

cc: Greater Auburn-Gresham Development Corporation

St. Sabina

DCR Management (Via facsimile and regular mail)